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	To:
	Cabinet

	Date:
	12 March 2025 

	Report of:
	Housing and Homelessness Panel (Panel of the Scrutiny Committee)

	Title of Report: 
	Recommendations from the Housing and Homelessness Panel 6 March 2025


[bookmark: _Toc448152497][bookmark: _Toc1902218650][bookmark: _Toc1890429954][bookmark: _Toc184031037]Introduction
1. [bookmark: _Hlk192060460]The Housing and Homelessness Panel met on 6 March 2025 and reviewed the following items:
· [bookmark: _Hlk191486963][bookmark: _Hlk192662726]Selective Licensing Implementation Update – Year 2
· [bookmark: _Hlk192060419]Housing Ombudsman Complaint Handling Code Self-Assessment 
· [bookmark: _Hlk192060441]Building Safety and Compliance
· [bookmark: _Hlk192060586]Temporary Accommodation and Homelessness Update
· [bookmark: _Hlk192060550]Housing Complaint Case to Ombudsman
2. Following the meeting, Cabinet Members, in consultation with the relevant Officers were asked to either, agree, agree in-part, or disagree with the recommendations.
3. The tables below detail the Panel’s recommendations for each report which Cabinet has considered ahead of their meeting on 12 March 2025. If no recommendations were suggested for an item, no table has been produced.
4. Cabinet has provided a commentary on each recommendation to inform the Scrutiny Committee of the rationale behind its decision.
5. The Housing and Homelessness Panel would like to thank Councillor Linda Smith, Cabinet Member for Housing and Communities, Courtney Bennett, Regulatory Services Manager, Nerys Parry, Director of Housing, Kat Mates, Customer Care & Complaints Manager, Richard Wood, Housing Strategy and Needs Manager and James Pickering, Homelessness Prevention Manager, for their participation in presenting reports and responding to questions from its members.
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[bookmark: _Hlk192060635]Table 1 – Draft Cabinet response to recommendations of the Housing and Homelessness Panel – Selective Licensing Implementation Update – Year 2

The table below sets out the draft response of the Cabinet Member to recommendations made by the Housing and Homelessness Panel on 6 March 2025 concerning the Selective Licensing Implementation Update – Year 2. The Cabinet is asked to amend and agree a formal response as appropriate. 

	Recommendation
	Agree?
	Comment

	1. For Officers to collate data from proactive visits to review the Housing Stock in the private rented sector in Oxford.
	Yes
	Data from our proactive visits will be used to help build the case for the renewal of our Selective Licensing Scheme.

	1. For Officers to prioritise the importance of the media campaign and to engage with tenants’ unions and organisations, and to track the engagement to review the success of the campaign.
	Yes
	Our media campaigning has already shifted focus from landlords to tenants. We will work in partnership with tenants' unions and residents' organisations to continue to publicise the benefits of the scheme.





[bookmark: _Hlk192060622]Table 2 – Draft Cabinet response to recommendations of the Housing and Homelessness Panel – Housing Ombudsman Complaint Handling Code Self-Assessment 

The table below sets out the draft response of the Cabinet Member to recommendations made by the Housing and Homelessness Panel on 6 March 2025 concerning the Housing Ombudsman Complaint Handling Code Self-Assessment. The Cabinet is asked to amend and agree a formal response as appropriate. 

	Recommendation
	Agree?
	Comment

	1) For the Officers, as part of on-going review of Housing’s complaint handling process, to further reflect on how often the reports are brought to Cabinet or other suitable governing bodies e.g. the Tenant and Leaseholder Board
	Yes
	It is suggested that there remains an annual report at Cabinet, with Housing and Homelessness Panel and the Tenant and Leaseholder Advisory Board (in due course) six monthly. A specific tenant complaints group could have information more frequently. Performance will also be published on our website.
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